TALLOIRES NETWORK STEERING COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
WASHINGTON, DC, JULY 9-10, 2012

SUMMARY HIGHLIGHTS
In attendance: 
Steering Committee
Mark D. Gearan, Chair, Talloires Network Steering Committee, President, Hobart and William Smith Colleges 
Janice Reid, Vice-Chair, Talloires Network Steering Committee, Vice-Chancellor, University of Western Sydney 
Lisa Anderson, President, American University in Cairo
Sharifah Hapsah Shahabudin,Vice-Chancellor, Universiti Kabangsaan Malaysia
Shamsh Kassim-Lakha, Founding President, Aga Khan University, Member, Board of Governors, Higher Education Commission, Pakistan
José Sanz, Rector, Universidad Autónoma de Madrid
Jerome Slamat, Chairperson, South African Higher Education Community Engagement Forum
Rafael Velasco, Rector, Universidad Católica de Córdoba
Talloires Network Secretariat Staff
Robert M. Hollister, Executive Director
Lorlene Hoyt, Director of Programs and Research

Jennifer Catalano, Director, Youth Economic Participation Initiative
Michael Hoepp, Meeting Coordinator
Summary highlights
· Reviewed Talloires Network work to date.

· Reviewed recommendations from subcommittee on strategic planning chaired by Jan Reid (other members were Shamsh Kassim-Lakha, Olive Mugenda, José Sanz, Rafael Velasco).
· Recommended development of a new membership policy that elevates criteria for membership and asks members to regularly provide information about their community engagement activities. Goal will be that membership in the TN represent meeting a defined standard.  Information collected from members will be broadly disseminated.  We will invite members to participate in designing this new policy.  

· Reviewed selected programs and made recommendations on how to strengthen each (selected recommendations noted in parentheses), including: Youth Economic Participation Initiative (make demonstration grants not only to individual universities, but also to multiple-institution groups, including regional networks), and Research (prepare a refined plan for further review by the SC).
· Held a roundtable discussion with 16 senior representatives of development assistance agencies, international NGO’s and private foundations.  This conversation addressed:  What should and can be the future of university civic engagement movement globally?  What will it take for this movement to reach its full potential?  How can the movement best contribute to the priorities of other sectors?  The energetic dialogue generated several promising recommendations – including that the Network do more direct policy advocacy -- opportunities to explore future partnership
· Met with editors of the Chronicle of Higher Education to share information about university civic engagement around the world, and to promote additional coverage of our movement.

· Reviewed the work plan and budget for 2012-2013 proposed by the TN secretariat. Recommended several adjustments in the work plan to focus our limited resources on fewer priorities.  

Follow-up steps

· Revise the work plan to incorporate Steering Committee members’ recommendations.  Distribute summary version to full membership of the Network. 
· Implement proposed adjustments in programs discussed.
· Working with regional networks, develop new TN membership policy.

· Initiate quarterly “dashboard” report to Steering Committee.

· Produce an annual report and arrange for an annual audit of TN expenses.

